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Chairman		Gordon Edgar		4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB	01750 720168
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Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
on Monday 11th April, 2011, at 7pm 


1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), David Bethune (secretary), Tom Combe (treasurer), Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Bob Kerr, Ian King, Alistair Pattullo and Scottish Borders Councillors Kenneth Gunn and Carolyn Riddell-Carre.

[also in attendance: PC R. Brown, 4 members of the public and 1 from the press]

Chairman Gordon Edgar welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn and John Munro, and SBC Councillor Vicky Davidson.
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 14th March were approved (proposed: G. Easton; seconded: B. Kerr), with the correction that item 8(a)(v) should refer to the Priory, not the Haining.

4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda 
Ref. item 6(b): It was noted that a useful and informative visit of Councillors to see the CCTV system in action had taken place immediately prior to the evening’s meeting

5) Declarations of interest 
(a) G. Easton and D. Bethune declared an interest in item 10(f) as Directors of Rowland’s
(b) T. Combe declared an interest in item 10(g) as a member of the Christmas Lights Committee
(c) D. Bethune, L. Neil and I. King declared an interest in item 17(b) as Directors of Selkirk Regeneration Company.

6) (a) Lothians and Borders Police 
PC Roy Brown reported that there had been 23 crimes reported since the last meeting, mainly vandalism, of which 9 have been solved.  In addition, there were 14 youth calls.  Operation Gazelle took place on 11th and 12th March, resulting in vodka and beer being recovered, and one person charged with supplying alcohol to under-18s.  During this operation, police carried out joint foot patrols with SB Wardens and youth workers.

In response to a letter from residents (some of whom were present) requesting erection of “no ball games” signs around Sainsbury’s car park and the Mungo Park statue area to reduce nuisance and potential damage, Cllrs. Riddell-Carre and K. Gunn agreed to explore the possibility of SBC producing suitable signs.   PC Brown reported that police have dealt with ball-playing in the street when reported, and that signs might help to deter this practice. 

(b) SB Wardens – not present – no report 

7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:   none

(b)  Other planning matters:   
(i)	I. King reported that the Haining planning application (see Nov 2010) had been approved, and that some of the concerns of the Council had been addressed;  however, comments about the new entrance through the perimeter wall had been ignored.
(ii)	An SBC planning decision is still awaited on the Broadmeadows wind farm application.  I. King had been approached by representatives of Clovenfords / Ettrick and Yarrow Community Councils to contact the media in support of their stance in opposing the wind farm but, as a formal (public) response has already been submitted, no further action need be taken, unless individual Councillors now wish to do so themselves.

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.30pm)
(a) D. Purves
a. stated that the February minutes should have referred to the book “Border Voices on Border Ruins” ;
b. was pleased to see the start of the flood protection scheme, and developments at the Haining;
c. congratulated SBC on “looking after” the Victoria Halls for the people of Selkirk;
d. asked about Community Council support for a Selkirk by-pass, and suggested some alternative routes.  I. King explained that the line was agreed by SBC but not yet by the trunk roads authority.  Progress could be made in stages, with considerable development and economic benefit to Selkirk, if the detailed route could be established;
e. noted that drains have, at last, been cleared out. 

8) Reports from SBC Councillors:  
(a) Councillor Gunn: 
(i) explained that white and yellow lining in the town centre had been delayed due to repairs requiring Scottish Power to excavate sections of the Market Place and Ettrick Terrace;
(ii) reported on impractical suggestions from SBC Department of Education and Lifelong Learning to relocate  Selkirk Public Library within the Municipal Buildings;
(iii) reported on the trialling of a kissing-gate at the Pringle Park to keep horses out of pedestrian and play areas;
(iv) reported on-going problems with water leakage from Scottish Water’s tank on Selkirk Hill;  G. Edgar reported that the water at Caulk’s Well had been tested by Scottish Water, and found to contain no chlorine;
(v) expressed disappointment that some residents continued to park illegally on pavements  despite the new extended “off road” parking area near to Eastfield Road;
(vi) suggested that the new “safety barriers” at the Recycling Centre were a “sledgehammer to crack a nut” but has established that staff should help members of the public when requested, and that a sign was to be erected to this effect.

(b) Councillor Riddell-Carre: 
(i) reported that work had begun on the new local development plan, with Councillors invited to attend focus group meetings on 19th or 20th April (see item 10(d)), and a consultation period planned for later in the year;
(ii) reported that the Common Good investment strategy group will present a plan for consultation before summer;
(iii) had recently met with the German ambassador, who was very impressed with SBC’s pro-active approach to future budget cuts;
(iv) was unable to provide details of private commercial negotiations with Scottish Water re their proposed tank at South Common Farm, but assured the Council that the intention was to obtain the best possible outcome for the Common Good Fund and the people of Selkirk;
L. Neil expressed satisfaction that SBC’s investigation into Common Good assets had borne fruit, and exchanged views with Cllr. Riddell-Carre on SBC’s management of the process.

(c) Councillor Davidson: (not present – apologies given – no report)

9) Common Good Fund update / report  - no further items to report.

10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	Action

	(a)
	SBCCN Spring Newsletter (circulated)
	noted

	(b)
	SBC consultation: draft updated supplementary planning guidance on replacement windows
	I. King and L. Neil to consider and respond

	(c)
	various tourism brochures
	noted 

	(d)
	invitation to SBC local development plan focus group meetings: 19th April 6.30pm in Council HQ or 20th April 2pm at Corn Exchange, Melrose.
	anyone wishing to attend should contact Jacqueline Dolan:  jacci.dola@scotborders.gov.uk

	(e)
	letter from residents requesting “no ball games” signs
	see item 6(a) para 2

	(f)
	request from Rowland’s for funding for summer programme
	agreed a grant of £200 on receipt of required paperwork

	(g)
	request from Christmas Lights Committee for grant of £800 towards replacement lights for foot of Fleshmarket Steps
	agreed a grant of £800 on receipt of required paperwork



11) “Engagement with Borders Communities” – response to consultation paper (replacement of Area Committees).  The consultation document has been circulated to all Councillors.  Comments should be forwarded to G. Edgar and D. Bethune by the end of this week, who will then formulate a draft response for submission by early May.  
12) Continental market.   L. Neil reported that he had been contacted by the organisers of the “continental market” (last in Selkirk in 2008), with a view to a further visit this year.  It was agreed not to go ahead with this at present.

13) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – I. King reported ongoing ‘issues’ with Scottish Water and Caulk’s Well, and the commencement of the maintenance regime for the growing season.

14) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – no report

15) Report on Evening Study Classes – no report

16) Treasurer’s Report – T. Combe circulated the Community Council statement of income and expenditure for the year ended 31st March 2011.  This was approved by G. Edgar,  seconded by L. Neil.  T. Combe reminded the Secretary and I. King to submit their expenses claims.  Accounts for the Evening Study Classes were also circulated and approved.  L. Neil (supported by K. Gunn and C. Riddell-Carre) thanked T. Combe for his work in managing the accounts and running the Evening Study classes.  

17) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies	
(a) Selkirk Council of Churches: A hustings meeting for the Scottish parliamentary election will be held on 26th April at 7pm in Connections, Back Row.  All 5 candidates are expected to attend, and the meeting will be chaired by Rev. David Sceats.
(b) Selkirk Regeneration Company:  D. Bethune reported that a bid to the Climate Challenge Fund to extend Matt Chapman’s work as Carbon Reduction Officer had been unsuccessful.  L. Neil requested a loan from the Community Council to cover the cost of replacing the large window at 1 Tower Street, damaged in an act of vandalism.  It was agreed to offer an interest-free loan of up to £1000, repayable within 1 year,  on condition that SRC were able to insure against further damage.  L. Neil explained that this may not be possible until a lease is formally agreed with a potential tenant. 

12) Other business
(a) A. Pattullo reported that plans by the Philiphaugh Community Project for a re-enactment of the Battle of Philiphaugh on 13-14 August were well underway.  A group from Bavaria will be involved;  L. Neil (on behalf of the Twinning Group) agreed to arrange a welcome for them.
(b) The date of the presentation to the Royal Burgh Standard Bearer was confirmed as 5th May.  As this clashes with the election, L. Neil agreed to deputise for G. Edgar in making the presentation. 

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:
Monday 9th May, 2011 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 8.40pm.
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